 Barrhill Development Association

Minutes of the meeting of

12th March 2008 

at Barrhill Memorial Hall

1. Attendance

Paul Torrance (PT)(Chair), David Bowling (DBo)(Treasurer), Irene Allinson (IA), Len Clark)LC)< Frank Claytonsmith(FC), Douglas Niven(DN), Lily Niven(LN), John O'Pray(JO'P), Fionnadh Ratchford(FR), Jo Russell(JR), Celia Strain(CS),Alan Tuffs (STAR group)(AT).

2. Apologies

Maggie Rigg, Dave Holtom, Caroline Alcanter, Adrian Goodall, Duncan Barr.

3. Minutes of last meeting

Minutes of meeting held 10th January 2008. Approved JO'P seconded FR

Committee meeting held at end of AGM 13th February 2008 approved. Proposed FR seconded J'OP

4. Matters arrising

4.1  Windfarm developments.

PT advised that the Markhill Development has left SACouncil and gone to consents unit at Scottish Executive. Scottish Power- conditions still being negotiated.

4.2 Accounts

DBo has had a meeting with the accountants; an audit of accounts should be available in a couple of weeks time.

4.3 Laptop & Projector shortfall.

 FC to speak to Tommy Donnelly of Community Council to see if funds are available before end March 2008. If CC unable to cover the shortfall then to return to the BDA.

4.4 Photocopier

BDA to write and thank Mike Henderson the kind donor. AT to advise address.

5. Matters to pick up from AGM

5.1 FC queried comments made that a group exists consisting of himself & JO'P to work on the new company set up. No such group exists at this time. However, such a group is to be formed and a meeting will be held in due course,

6.Community Futures Project

6.1 Community Views Survey. Work carried out by community agents and STAR group. The document was approved and discussed.

Comments - Question One. pleasantly surprised that community spirit featured strongly. The feeling is that this has improved in the last few years.

Question two - lack of post office. This has been raised by the CC on its closure and no strong feeling was expressed at the time. Feeling may therefore have changed. Also discussed - public toilets. A feeling that SAC is not fully consulting on such matters. There is a need for communities to be kept fully informed, perhaps through elected members.  Housing - raised by a small number of people but this is a huge issue to those affected.

Question three - No queries raised.

Question Four - footpaths - there is a possibility of liaising with Stan Corcoran of Forrestry Commission or BTCV who may be able to arrange a squad of people to do some of the groundwork. FR to e-mail contact details of BTCV to LC.

Survey document approved.

6.2 Stakeholder Interviews.

More than three quarters complete. 15 to 18 groups will have been interviewed on completion.

6.3 Community Profile

Being prepared. Will include introduction, demographics, housing, employment and economy, social and community facilities, environment and heritage. This will be a base line document and will be ready within a month.

6.4 Open Day 11am to 3.30pm Saturday 26th April 2008.

a) The main headlines from the three reports will be on display. Main themes to be highlighted to progress the development of a list of priorities for the community. FR suggested a video to be made at the event showing some of the comments being made.

b) Food - agreed to be tea & coffee and soup and sandwiches. Shop and pub proprietors to be approached to see if they would like to cater the event and give a price.

c) i) Publicity - a flyer to all houses a week to ten days prior to the event

   ii). A list of people outside the community to be invited to be compiled. 

  iii) FC to mention at Carrick Forum.

  iv) Newspapers to be notified for publication on the Thursday before the event.

  v) Secretary of Community Council to advise other CCs of the event.

  vi)Tables for main themes - a decision needs to be made who will man each station to obtain comments.

6.5 Community Futures Working Groups - progress reports.

a)  Housing Issues - Derek Logie of Rural Housing Services is happy to meet with working group. To be put on agenda for next BDA meeting with a view to inviting him to a meeting after the April event.

b)  Walks, paths & trails. LC advised that five people had walked Lenny's Wood and were ready to take matters forward. JR & LC to contact David Gray - SAC Access Officer and David Graham BTCV for support and advice as to how to proceed. Drew Moyles is the contact regarding the Carrick Way for further information in case of need.

c )Energy matters. FR has 4 DVDs which the green technology and energy group will review.

d) Others. AT had a meeting with the Community Association and an idea had emerged for a meeting of the three Barrhill committees (BDA,CC and Community Association) to meet 2 to 3 times per annum ie a forum of associations to share ideas. FR suggested this coould also provide a monitoring and review role for community projects.

6.6 Community Action Plan.

After the launch there will be a lot of work to do to produce the plan. The aim is to fully launch at the end of Summer with a copy to each household. Any good photographs or maps would be useful to enhance its presentation.

7. Forming a company limited by guarantee.

After a short discussion it was decided that help is needed in this process to ensure this  important task is undertaken correctly.

Funding will be required to employ an advisor. Possible sources of funding - Ailsa Horizons, SCARF, DTAS and Force9.

AT to provide an outline of what needs to be done, based on previous experience from other communities (and separately, a schedule of costs if the STAR Development Group were to be engaged to work on this).

FR also suggested training days to develop skills in how to effectively structure the organisation and promote and seek funding for projects.

Support for working groups will also need to be addressed.

8. Any Other Business

8.1 DH, prior to the meeting, proposed the preparation of a discussion document on the guidelines and criteria  that should be used when deciding upon the funding of projects. AT has a guidelines document from another community.

8.2 FR is launching a petition to reduce traffic speed outside Barrhill Primary School. This ties in as a priority action with responses in the Community Survey. The petition will launch on Tuesday 18th March at 2.00pm at the Primary School. Press will attend and all are invited to support.

Signage has been ordered and it was agreed that the costs of £70 plus VAT should be funded 50/50 between BDA & CC.

A letter of support to be sent to FR by BDA. Chair requests Secretary to take forward on his behalf.

9. Next meeting Wednesday 16th April 2008 7.30pm at Kildonan. £10 charge for refreshments.

(Subject to change if Kildonan required by late booking clients.)

